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MEETING on 13 MARCH 2018 (6.30 pm)

Our Club sponsored Sarah Armstrong from Loreto College and Ziyou 
Ding  from Roseville College to the National Youth Science Forum, in January 
this year. Tonight Sarah and Ziyou will speak to us about their experience.

The NYSF started in 1984 and Rotary was there from the beginning. Its now in its 
35th year, and over 11,500 students have experienced the program.
The NYSF Year 12 Program is a 12-day residential program designed to give 
students a broader understanding of the diverse study and career options 
available in science, technology, engineering and mathematics (STEM) and to 
encourage them to continue their studies in these fields.  

At the NYSF Year 12 Program run in January each year, participants will:
• visit science and technology related laboratories and facilities,
• go on site tours,
• listen to lectures,
• take part in workshops,
• go to social events, and
• participate in group activities that improve communication and presentation   
 skills.

Participants also take part in sessions on entrepreneurship, critical thinking, 
how to work together effectively, and more. The focus is not solely on academic 
achievements, but on developing well-rounded individuals who have the skills and 
confidence to determine their futures.

The NYSF is run by youth for youth, with a certain number of participants being 
selected each year to come back and participate in our Student Staff Leadership 
Program (SSLP)  to help run the program the year after they first attended.
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PRESIDENT’S REPORT

Our last meeting held at the Concourse Chatswood 
was a very interesting meeting and the tour was a great 
success with good attendance. The Concourse is a 
most fantastic venue and now provides the community 
with its own entertainment place and in my mind equal 
to the Opera House and any theatre in Sydney. The 
shows particularly the Willoughby Symphony Orchestra 
are a great source of entertainment and well worth 
enjoying.

Our Theatre night to see ‘Senior’s Moments’ was a 
great club outing and a fun show. I will be organising another night to see Baz 
Luhrmann’s Strictly Ballroom in May / June.

This weekend is the District Conference at Leura with some members attending 
the whole weekend and some for just Saturday. A full report will be made next 
week.

The Bunnings BBQ was in my opinion a disappointing result in dollar sense and 
again had the usual members attending. The early and late shifts were slow but 
us on the middle shift were kept busy.

Last Tuesday night we had a meeting (Thanks to Norm and his daughter Ashley 
who provided her home for the meeting) to discuss the Fun Run and in particular 
ways to encourage schools to compete. A full report will be included in this 
bulletin. 
 
This week we will hear from students who attended the National Youth Science 
Forum and tell of their experiences.

I will be an apology for Tuesday as Janette and I have accepted an invitation 
from Paul Fletcher to hear an address from the former Australian Ambassador 
to Israel Mr. Dave Sharma speaking on ‘Making Sense of the Middle East: 
Opportunities and Challenges for Australian Foreign Policy’. 

Peter McKeown          
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Need to apologise, or bringing a guest ? Please advise  Attendance 
Officer, Avis Manoukian, on 0418 411 404 or email 
avis@amcomms.com.au before 11.00am Friday before the meeting. 
Club policy is that you must pay for your meal if you are absent without 
an apology by the deadline. If you or your guests have any special 
dietary requirements, please also advise Avis.

Date Meeting Program Introduction & 
Vote of Thanks

Welcomer

13 March Sarah Armstrong & 
Ziyou Ding

NYSF Attendees
Ian Fraser

Sergeant / 
Corporals

27 March
TBA

Sergeant / 
Corporals

10 April Club Forum President Peter Sergeant / 
Corporals

LAST MEETING - 27 FEBRUARY 2018
Meeting  Statistics

      

21 Di  WILKINSON

MEETING ROSTERS

Club Membership 27 Attendance Percentage 55.56%

Members Present 15 Make-ups 0

Apologies 12 Guests Attending 3

Absent - No Apology 0 Partners Attending 10

Guest Speaker 0 Visiting Rotarians 1

BIRTHDAYS - MARCH 2018

APOLOGIES AND GUESTS
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BUNNINGS BBQ SCHEDULE;

No dates scheduled at present.

NEXT MEETING - 27 MARCH  2018
VISIT BY CHATSWOOD ROTARY CLUB TO US

Speaker to be confirmed.
(Note; Philip Holliday, Chief Operating Officer and Harbour Master Sydney, 
who was scheduled for this meeting  is unable to attend. Ian Robertson is 

endeavouring to get another Officer to attend in Philip’s stead)
If suitable guest speaker not secured, will have members talk 1 from each Club

DISTRICT ASSEMBLY - 29 APRIL

2018-19 Board Members, please be aware  of the following 2018-19 District 
training:

 
District Assembly

Sunday 29 April 2018

The Kings School

Pennant Hills Road, Parramatta
 

Registrations at 8.30am and formal start at 9.00am, finishing at 4.30pm.
 

The training content will be informative and entertaining.
 It is a Rotary International requirement that each club is 

represented at PETS and District Assembly.
 

REGISTRATIONS CLOSE ON 24 APRIL - PLEASE REGISTER ASAP
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LAST MEETING - 27 FEBRUARY 2018
CONCOURSE TOUR AND CHINESE BANQUET

Silver Plated Relief of Pat Riley (dec’d), former 
Mayor of Willoughby Council and whose foresight, 
determination and driving force was instrumental in 
the creation of The Concourse.
This relief is on dispay in the main entrance to the 
Ticket Office at The Concourse. It reads;

MAYOR PAT RILEY
25 December 1952 to 20 January 2014

Councillor, September 1987 to 20 January 2014
Mayor September 1997 to 20 January 2014

FOREVER A WILLOUGHBY BOY

Pat was a Charter member, and then Honorary member of our Rotary Club.

Those membrers, partners and visitors (including past presidents Jade Catherall 
and Duncan Campbell who we were delighted to see), who were fortunate 
to join the tour of the Concourse last Tuesday 27 February, were amazed by 
the magnificence of this Entertainment and Cultural complex, virtually on our 
doorsteps.

David Banks who is a most commited, experienced, knowlegable and enthusiastic 
person, took us on a tour through the Theatre, the Pavillion multi-purpose function 
space and the impressive Concert Hall which, together with the extensive 
library, make up the Concourse. He explained the Concourse concept, and the 
opportunities for access to first class entertainment and cultural events.

We left being very impressed with things like;
•  the incredible accoustics, virtually unimpeded viewing of the stage from all 

seats and the  beautiful wood panelling of the Concert Hall,
• the under seat air-conditioning, computerised controlled stage drops, and 

sunken orchestra pit of the Theatre
• the adaptability and flexibility of the Conference and multi-function space

They are equal to or surpass other Entertainment and Cultural Centres in 
Australia. Appreciation to Greg Muldoon and Richard Green for organising the 
tour.
Our dinner at the King Dynasty Chinese Restaurant in Westfield afterwards was a 
most enjoyable and fitting conclusion to the evening.
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ROTARY FUN RUN SUNDAY 29TH JULY 2018

Initial Committee Meeting Tuesday 6th March 2018 
Attending 
Ashley Loder [Hostess/guest], Peter McKeown [President] Neil Howie, Peter 
Lefmann, Ross Symons, Malcolm Pilcher, Norm Gibson

Meeting initiated as a result of suggestions made to the Club by Mike 
Harrowell in January 2018 that we approach local schools to canvass 
support and identify issues.

Apologies.
Mike Harrowell, Away on work commitment. Greg Muldoon. Peter Lewis. 
Ted Anderson.

A variety of suggestions and comments were made at the meeting, including:-
• Ashley. Many schools do cross country running about that time. What   
 dates? How can these assist? Winners/first three place getters get free entry  
 to our Fun Run and others may follow??

• Neil. Northside Running Group. He will follow up and get further info.

• Ashley. Can we make it more of a community event? Not really as most   
 people appear to want to go as soon as they finish and get their medals.   
 Also we have to clear the oval because soccer will soon start. Sausage   
 sizzles not successful last year.
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• Ross. Advertise in SF Superseries. However the organisation prefers/ insists  
 on the proceeds [or at least  part of] going to a nominated charity.

• Ashley. Hand out flyers at local shopping centres and arrange for people to   
 sign up there and then for the Fun Run. Perhaps this can be done closer to   
 the event.

• Norm. Invite sports teachers, headmasters/headmistresses of a [large]   
 number of schools to attend a special meeting at our Club and asked    
 to participate in a group “think tank”. Ashley thought this would be hard   
 to organise because most teachers would be too busy to spare a night. It will  
 cost the Club money for meals etc.

• We are not sure of effectiveness of letter box drops. See comments of Peter  
 Lewis . However Ross pointed out that it is probably obligatory for us    
 to do so to alert residents of Castle Cove of what is happening and    
 ask them to park off the streets.

However it emerged that we all thought that Mike’s suggestion that an initial 
personal approach to “relevant people” in individual schools in the area was the 
best way to start. What are their suggestions? What do they want out of their 
involvement? How do we get their interest/assistance/involvement?

The following schools were suggested;
SHORE – both day pupils and Boarders
Wenona School
Willoughby Public School
Castle Cove Public School
Catholic School Northbridge
Northbridge Public School
St. Thomas Catholic School
Cammeray Public School
Chatswood Public School
Killarney Public School
Killarney High School
Killara High School
Roseville Public School
Roseville College
Lindfield Public School

This will be discussed at the Next meeting of the Club on the 13th March and 
members will be asked to approach one nominated school.

Norm Gibson
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 THEN and  NOW - ECHO POINT

In the early days of European settlement, boats were the only way to cross Middle 
Harbour and in the mid-1800s a commercial rowboat operation began to ferry 
picnickers. A rowboat was left on each side at night for emergencies.

Middle Harbour was a popular swimming spot.

In 1924 the first Roseville Bridge, near the Pipe Bridge, opened to connect 
Babbage Road to Healey Way. This and Spit Bridge allowed vehicles to easily 
cross into the Northern Beaches. The Roseville Bridge opened on 20 September 
1924, 3 months before the Spit Bridge was opened. Roseville Bridge was built of 
reinforced concrete and constructed by unemployed returned servicemen, at a 
cost of 8,548 pounds, with half the cost coming from a State Government grant 
and the rest from the Willoughby, ku-ring-gai and Warringah Councils.

In 1966 growing traffic congestion led to the opening of the current six-lane bridge, 
leaving the old bridge for pedestrian use. 

In 1922 a timber structure and net was built for swimming adjacent to the Bridge.
In 1930 a seawall and dressing facilities were constructed, and on 25 November 
1933 the new Roseville Baths were officially opened.

THEN
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The new baths were opened on 25 November 1933 (top photo)
Swimming Carnival at baths in 1952. (Bottom photo) 
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The Castle Cove Public School held their swimming carnivals at the Baths 
until they were closed in 1966, as the level of pollution in the Baths prevented 
swimming.

The Baths were demolished in 1974, together with the old Roseville Bridge.
AND NOW

Our Club’s first Shelter on the site of the old Roseville Baths. Some foundation 
stones and the retaining wall remain, but thats about the extent of the existence of 
the old baths.

ROTARY LEADERSHIP INSTITUTE COURSES

The Rotary Leadership Institute course is now run over two days, powerpacked 
with information, learning and skills you can use in your Rotary life straight away.  
Networking with other Rotarians and led by experienced facilitators, you are sure 
to enjoy what others are describing as the best Rotary training they have had.  
Register online now at rli.rotarydistrict9685.org.au and supercharge your Rotary.
 
There are 2 courses available for registration:
 RLI45 - Sunday 18 March 2018
 RLI 47 - Saturday 5 and 19 May 2018
 
Club members, particularly new Rotarians and new 2018/19 Board members, 
are encouraged to consider attending one of these courses.
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PRESIDENTIAL PEACEBUILDING CONFERENCE

The Rotary International Presidential Peacebuilding Conference 2018 (RIPPC 
2018),  will be taking place on the 17 March 2018 at Sydney Town Hall.

This is a Conference you do not want to miss with this being one of the six Rotary 
Peace Conferences to be held across the globe.

The Conference Program includes keynote lecturers and presentations from 
international and national leaders in the industries of ‘Economic and Community 
Development and Peace’.

Delegates will hear about the underlying causes of conflict including poverty, 
disease, lack of water and food security and the lack of education from our 
inspirational and stimulating speakers.

FOR PROGRAM AND REGISTRATION DETAILS VISIT
WWW.RIPPC2018.COM.AU

SCIENCE AND ENGINEERING CHALLENGE
8th MAY 2018

8 MAY 2018 - VOLUNTEERS REQUIRED

Rotarians across Sydney are needed to support this exciting youth program. Year 
10 students compete in teams to solve science and engineering puzzles. Your 
role would be to supervise them as they work. A science/technology background 
is useful but not vital. More important is a willingness to engage with intelligent 
and highly motivated students.

Full details and further information on the following page.
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SCIENCE AND ENGINEERING CHALLENGE
GALSTAUN COLLEGE, INGLESIDE

8 MAY 2018

Youth Service Director Ted Anderson is seeking volunteers from the Club to 
again participate in this program

From the SEC Sydney Committee;

Thank you for your contribution to  the success of the Science and Engineering 
Challenge in 2017. This valuable event simply cannot proceed without your 
involvement . 

So I am being bold and asking if you are able to take part again this year. The 
event is on 8 May so you have a bit more warning than I gave you last year. 
Still, a quick response from you will help me.  It is again at Galstaun College at 
Ingleside.  Email me at this address. david@davidellyard.com

If you are able to help out again, I will do my best to allocate you to the same 
challenge as last year, unless you specifically ask me to give you something new. 
The challenges being offered do vary a little from year to year.

Beyond that, you know the drill. You need to be on site from 0800 to about 1430. 
You will be fed lunch. Parking is available. You will be sent all the necessary 
briefing materials.

Can I ask you to spread the word around your own Clubs and encourage others 
to take part. I am attaching a flyer that you could get your bulletin editor to 
include. 

It is fun day. You will have a good time.
I look forward to hearing from you.
Cheers

David Ellyard
Beecroft Rotary.
For the SEC Sydney Committee
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DISTRICT CONFERENCE ATTENDANCE

Seven members and four partners (Ted and Meg Anderson, Peter McKeown, 
John Hartley, Richard and Anna Green, Peter and Nancy Lefmann Ross and Ro 
Symons and Sue Ward) have so far registered and will  be attending the 2018 
District 9685 Conference at Leura over this coming weekend, 10 and 11 March 
2018 (though some of the partners maybe enjoying the attractions, shops and 
cafes of the Blue Mountains).

More on the outcome and conduct of the Conference in the next Bulletin.

APPRECIATION CARD FROM JANETTE KAY

A card expressing appreciation has been received by the Club from Janette Kay. 
“Many thanks for the gorgeous flowers sent to me They certainly brightened my 
day”. Janette  recently underwent back surgery. 
We all wish her a speedy and successful recovery.

SAVE MARIAN STREET THEATRE COMMITTEE

Ian Cameron, District 9685 Public Relations Director for 2017/18 has written to the 
Club in the following terms;

“Guys, I have been approached by the folks at Marian St to ask Rotarians to 
assist with Community awareness of the need to encourage the re-establishment 
of the Marian St Theatre complex in Killara.
 
This facility has been accessed by many families over the years and its rebuild will 
provide a wonderful local capability in the arts and entertainment
 
I appreciate your consideration and this does provide Rotary Clubs with an 
opportunity to connect and engage with others in the Community and build the 
Rotary brand.”

The attachment to Ian’s email is on the following page.
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FIVE MYTHS ABOUT ROTARY

From Rotary Plus, Zone 5 -
Newsletter from RC PDG Rajendra Rai, issue 7, Jan

Myth 1: ‘Rotary is only for business Networking’
While Rotary was in fact founded as a professional move its purpose has always 
been centered on service to the community and in fact the world.
Both the personal and professional contact you will undoubtedly make, are just a 
wonderful side benefit of joining Rotary.

Myth 2: ‘Rotary is Distant old boys club’
There was a day, when Rotary was comprised of just local Business men. But 
that was long ago. Here’s the bottom line: We’re simply looking for high character 
men and women in our community who want to serve.

Myth 3: ‘Rotary is Expensive’
Actually, Rotary membership fees vary from club to club, community to 
community, Some are as little as near dollars per month.

Myth 4: ‘If I can’t make the meetings, I can’t be in Rotary’
Rotary is about serving. If you want to help us serve the community but just 
can’t get to regular meetings, your local club will absolutely find a way for you to 
participate.

Myth 5: ‘I just don’t have time to be a Rotarian’
You or does your business have two hours per month to contribute to the 
community? We can show you some reasonable goals and examples of how to 
get yourself involved in Rotary, inside of your busy schedule.
Come Join Rotary.

Don’t let these myths stand in your way. Start your Rotary journey of service right 
now; because the World needs Rotary and Rotary needs you!

From the ‘Rotary On The Move’ Newsletter.



Rotary Club of Roseville Chase Bulletin 16

Club Administration     Director Greg Muldoon

 Membership    Greg Muldoon, Malcolm Pilcher, Diana Wilkinson  
 Social     Peter McKeown and 4 partners
 Programs    Ian Robertson, Norm Gibson, Stuart Frith, 
 Public Relations   TBA

Vocational & Community Service Director David Brand

 Vocational Service    Ian Garrard, Ross Symons, 
 Community Service  Peter Lewis, John Hartley, Grant Campbell

International & Youth Service  Director Ted Anderson

            International Service  Umesh Bhargava, Allan Farrar, Bob Warland
 Youth Service   Ian Fraser,  Diana Wilkinson
 

Rotary Foundation & Funding Director Neil Howie

           Rotary Foundation                      Ian Garrard,
 Funding    Mike Harrowell, Greg Bell, Sue Ward
 

Sergeant-at-Arms  Ian Garrard.  Corporals Sue Ward,  Allan Farrar

Attendance Officer  Avis Manoukian

Bulletin Editor   Ross Symons

Risk Management  Allan Farrar

Working With Children Policy
Club Verification Officers  Peter Lefmann, Diana Wilkinson
 

Welfare Chair   Diana Wilkinson

CLUB COMMITTEES FOR 2017-2018
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All our meetings are hosted by the

Complimentary suppliers of function 
equipment

Complimentary storage of our graffiti trailer

Complimentary printing by Clarke 
Murphy Printing

MAJOR SUPPORTERS OF OUR CLUB
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